SANGA GROVE NEIGBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 1, 2014

The SGNA Annual Meeting was held on Saturday, February 1, 2014, at Noon at the Cordova Branch Library.  Eddie Colvin, Association President, welcomed the eight households represented. 

Eddie turned the meeting over to Officer Austin of the Appling Farms Precinct.  Officer Austin s has 17 years experience in neighborhood watch for the Memphis Police Department.  His opening remark was that Sanga Grove had no real problems which should be addressed.  Most of the problems encountered daily deal with false alarms (at least four per month when police are called) and domestic violence.  He gave warnings about parking cars when using the walking path at Bert Ferguson Community Center.  Cars are being broken into with purses especially being stolen.  Always lock your car and put any valuables in the trunk out of sight.  

Officer Austin also touched on the difference between home invasion and burglary.  Home invasion is becoming the greater problem and he gave us several safety tips along with pamphlets covering the subjects.  He was very reassuring that MPD had officers on patrol 24/7 in our neighborhood.  

Our first item of business was the election of officers for 2014.  All of the board members have agreed to continue in their capacity for the year.  There were no nominations from the floor and the Board was re-elected by acclamation.  Officers returning are:  


Eddie Colvin, President


Beth Minga, Vice President


Mary Faulkner, Secretary


Kristian Greenwood, Treasurer


GeorgiAnn Brown, Neighborhood Watch Chairman


Vicky Johnson, Membership/Block Captain Chairman

Eddie told residents that additional neighborhood watch signs are being purchased and installed.  We are also planning an adult gathering for the spring or early summer.  The subject of basketball goals sitting in the street was discussed.  This is a violation of police code and it was decided that the association would send letters to those residents in question before any action was taken with reporting them to the police department.  Eddie is to check with Betty Seago at the neighborhood watch division of MPD for back up.  

There was conversation about re-instituting annual association dues.  Previously $25.00 was billed to each household.  No definite decision was made and the issue will be taken up at the next Board meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m.

